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Dear Co-Chairs Girod and Nosse and Members of the Committee, 

 

Enterprise Community Partners strongly supports investments included in SB 5531 

that will preserve and protect Oregon’s existing affordable housing, and ensure that 

new housing production moves forward: 

 

$185M to preserve Oregon’s existing affordable housing – including both rental 

housing and manufactured housing parks (Section 8 of the bill); and 

$100M for the Housing Infrastructure Fund, which will support the development of 

new housing across the state (Section 14 of the bill). 

 

We strongly support the $185M dedicated to affordable housing preservation in 

Section 8 of SB 5531. Thirty-six affordable housing properties in Oregon face 

foreclosure in the next two years. An additional 76 properties are operating at a 

monthly deficit, and dragging down the finances of housing operators due to 

unsustainable operating costs. Each of these outcomes places vulnerable, low-

income Oregonians at severe risk of losing their homes and becoming homeless. 

With sufficient bond funding – including the $185M in SB 5531 – these properties can 

be rescued and kept in service for current residents and future generations.  

 

*In my current role with Enterprise, I am working daily with affordable housing 

providers who are struggling to meet their debt service requirements and their overall 

housing portfolios are generating negative cash flow. This scenario is unsustainable 

and is causing foreclosure risk, but also is draining affordable housing provider 

reserves such that over time we will lose the affordable housing providers that we 

rely on to create and operate affordable housing. This is not a result of their lack of 

performance, but a result of the many challenges experienced between 2020 and 

2025. Significant inflation increased overall maintenance and capital repair expense 



and inflation also led to increased payroll expense. Insurance premium increases 

significantly outpaced original projections (some had preimium increases of over 

100% between 2019 and 2022 (ref: OHCS, PHAs, DCBS), with another 26% average 

increase between 2023 and 2024 (ref: JDFulwiler&Co). SB 5531 is a necessary and 

critical solution to ensure affordable properties and affordable housing providers are 

able to keep their doors open. 

 

We strongly support the $100M Housing Infrastructure Fund in Section 14, in line 

with Governor Kotek’s proposal in HB 3031 (which was recommended unanimously 

by the House Committee on Housing and Homelessness). This fund will unlock 

housing production throughout Oregon that is ready-to-build, save for municipal 

infrastructure that is needed to support the new homes. 

 

Please maintain these two essential investments in SB 5531. Together, they will 

protect our existing supply of affordable homes and advance the production of the 

new housing that is desperately needed across our state. 

 

Sincerely, 

Sarah Williams 

Director, Sponsor Support 

Enterprise Community Partners 

 


